Draft letter to neighbours on road reopening process
[INSERT YOUR ADDRESS AND CONTACT DETAILS]

[INSERT DATE]

Dear Neighbour,

Important safety information about play streets

As you may know, here in our street we hold regular play streets – also known as playing out sessions. In case you haven’t been to one yet, play streets are short regular road closures stewarded by residents, which enable children to play out more freely and neighbours of all ages come together and chat. Residents are still allowed stewarded access in their vehicles – walked through at 5mph.

We wanted to let you know that an unfortunate incident happened recently in another play street - just after the session had ended - in which a 6-year-old boy went back into the street and was injured by a car. Thankfully the accident was not serious, but it was very upsetting for everyone involved. We’re sharing this news because it has highlighted an important issue around how best to reduce the risk of children returning into the street in the immediate aftermath of a play street ending. Although families naturally feel relaxed and may wish to stay chatting at the end of play street, we also want to ensure that parents and carers take full responsibility for their children’s safety.

At our next session on [ENTER DATE/TIME} we will introduce extra measures at the reopening stage. From now on there will be a 10- 15 minute ‘buffer zone’ between stewards signalling the end of a play street session when we would ask people to move off the street – and the time when the stewards physically remove the barriers to allow cars in.
Here is the new process:

· The stewards will indicate the end of the session by blowing whistles and shouting out something like – ‘Play street finished, please go onto pavements’. At this point please gather your children and help clear any rubbish or toys in the vicinity, and move onto the pavements.
· Explain to your children the road will be reopening to traffic very soon and they can no longer play there.

· It is up to you, of course, but we recommend that you take your children inside before the road reopens to traffic, particularly if your children are very young or might not ‘get’ the immediate transition.
· The stewards will blow whistles once more when they reopen the street to traffic.

If you have any questions about this please ask one of the stewards on the day or contact me beforehand.

Best wishes,
[INSERT YOUR NAME]
